CACHE PEAK CIVIC ASSN.

MINUTES

July 5, 2007

Attendance:  See attached list

Cordell Sheridan called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  Suzanne Ogren was excused and the treasurer report was given by Cordell.

The minutes were read and approved with the following correction:  Wallace Keck corrected the minutes to state that the CRSP will take only their shares from Almo Water Co.

Old Business:

Cell Tower:  Cordell suggested that Edge Wireless be contacted and invited to meet with the Association to talk about locating a cell tower in a good location.

Cordell thanked Wallace Keck for his and Garth Taylor’s attendance at the June meeting.  Cordell made a follow-up call to Garth Taylor two weeks ago.  Garth said IDPR was still talking about the bunkhouse – and had not ruled it out.  IDPR was taking their case to the governor.  

CPCA has not received any response to any of the letters sent to the legislators or IDPR.

Wallace Keck reported that notes from the June meeting had been sent on.  Bob Wells, policy advisor for Governor Otter, visited Almo a couple of weeks ago to investigate the concerns.  IDPR is pushing for an open house date soon.  A follow-up meeting could be scheduled after the open house.  Wallace doesn’t know if a decision has been made.

Wynn Dewsnup asked if the contractor for the bunkhouse would already be chosen before the open house.  Wallace said no – the architect should have a final draft by the open house.  He stated the Governor has authority to shut down the project.

Kent Durfee stated that if an open house is scheduled, the project will be built.  Wallace Keck agreed.  

Janis Durfee expressed concern that after the previous open houses on the CRSP Draft Master Plan, where the community’s suggestions were listed on the board, the suggestions are refined by IDPR to something else. IDPR won’t discuss their plans until the open house after the decisions are made.

Jeanette Babbitt suggested that CPCA notify the IDPR Parks Board and let them know how the community feels.  Mr. Latham was sent a letter from CPCA concerning the matter.

Wynn Dewsnup questioned Wallace Keck’s terminology of calling the structure a “group-house”.  He felt that was an incorrect term.  Lodging that has separate bedrooms and bathrooms is still a motel unit.

Dee Ann Spencer pointed out that a petition opposing the bunkhouse project had been placed in Tracy General Store, The Outpost, and Rock City for a short time.  Seven pages of signatures had been collected.  Not just locals but park visitors are adamantly opposed to the project. 

Dee Ann asked what the intent of IDPR was in constructing overnight lodging at CRSP.  Wallace said it was all in the handout he gave out in the June meeting.  He also stated that the Bunkhouse was included in the CRSP Master Plan on the internet before the 2006 open houses.

Clyde Simmons commented that the park manager, knowing the feelings of the community, should as park manager, go to IDPR and inform them of the opposition to the project.

Wallace Keck stated that when $$ are appropriated – now is the time to use them.

Wallace said he received a letter of tirade today against him personally.  He feels the letter was forged and the name of an individual in this community was on it.  He called that individual about the letter and they emphatically denied writing it.

Sherry Spencer expressed regret that this had happened.  She also stated she has visited with numerous visitors who are concerned about preserving the pristine quality of the park.  Commercializing the Castles takes away from the pristine quality of the park

Wynn Dewsnup moved that the resolution and minutes from the June meeting be sent to IDPR Parks Board and the Governors office and include a request for a response from them.  Stan seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Stan Lloyd reported that a pull-out and information board is being planned for an area near the transfer station.  The new highway is coming along.  Residents in Elba are becoming interested in promoting tourism.

Janis Durfee reported that histories and pictures are now on almoidaho.com.

Kimberly Ottley reported that $8,000 had been raised toward the Elba playground.  They are short $2,000 which will be needed before October.

Sherrel Jensen moved that a donation from CPCA for the Elba Playground Equipment be #1 on the August agenda and see how much is needed by then.  Clyde Simmons seconded it and the motion carried.

Richard Bruesch moved that CPCA push the county to improve the roads and add that to the August agenda.  Kent Durfee seconded and the motion carried.  Sherry Spencer moved the meeting adjourn.  The motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

June Lloyd joined CPCA.

